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LONG-TERM CARE WORKER CERTIFICATION  

 
Dear Providers, Superintendents, and Administrators: 

To allow Department of Health (DOH) licensed and certified caregivers and health professionals  

to focus on resident and client  care and safety  during the COVID-19 public health emergency, 

the DOH Secretary of Health extended health profession license and certification expiration 

dates for licenses due for renewal between April 1 and September 30, 2020. This includes 

licenses and certifications such as home care aides, nursing assistant certification, nursing 

licenses, and nursing home administrator licenses. This extension by the Department of Health 

(DOH) will expire on September 30, 2020. 

This means that all health professionals whose licenses or certifications are expired, or will 

expire on September 30th, 2020 must:  

 Renew their license/certification by September 30th, 2020 to avoid late fees and to keep 
licenses and certifications active. DOH must receive payments by 11:59 pm on September 
30, 2020, using their online licensing system. Mail-in renewal payments must be postmarked 
no later than September 30, 2020.  

 

Due to Governor Inslee’s Proclamation 20-10 which temporarily waives certain training 

requirements, all long-term care workers who are normally required to complete 12 hours of  

continuing education (CE) may attest in their renewal application that they are in compliance 

with their CE requirement as the requirement is currently waived.  

All LTC workers should be encouraged to complete their continuing education requirements as 

soon as possible.  

 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMDA5MjMuMjc2MzQyMzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5kb2gud2EuZ292L0xpY2Vuc2VzUGVybWl0c2FuZENlcnRpZmljYXRlcy9Qcm9mZXNzaW9uc05ld1JlbmV3b3JVcGRhdGUvTGljZW5zZVJlbmV3YWxzL1JlbmV3YWxzT25saW5lIn0.no0qcJN7Av7YfaAFkRucG9Se5ZibxC74w3ovqQgZgDw%2Fs%2F748316684%2Fbr%2F85862820969-l&data=02%7C01%7Cmartin.pittioni%40doh.wa.gov%7Cf60a8c4b57e74369759908d8600c7913%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C637364953974418357&sdata=sxOZz8DdQ8oV7jrvRb011IHq6bSw7yXsW0QXXU24MiI%3D&reserved=0
https://www.governor.wa.gov/sites/default/files/proclamations/20-10%20Coronavirus%20LTC%20Workers%20%28tmp%29.pdf

